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 Great sport and great sports! 

Thank you to all the staff who helped out with our fantastic sports day at Goldsmiths University today. And thank you 

to all our parents who came along cheered and joined in with all the events - the parentõs race was as competitive as it 

has ever been. It was beautiful sunshine and a lovely day out for us all. The children played and competed with one 

another with a great spirit and really enjoyed the day. The whole school shared a picnic lunch together in the big field 

-staff, children and parents together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

The EYFS (Reception and Nursery) sports day will be next week on Thursday 7th July in Friendly gardens just across 

from the school ð so we are hoping for great weather for that as well.  

It was so good to see our new children (and new parents!) this week at the ôStay and Playõ event held in school last 

week. We are following this up with home visits to our parents and children next week.   

Both our Yr 4 classes took part in the National ôTimes table testsõ this week and both did well ð thank you for helping 

them learn their number facts at home!  

The Yr 6 have begun the practice for their end of term performance, this is a great opportunity for children with  

different talents to shine. We are looking forward to the finished article!  

Mickey Kelly MBE NLE 

 

There has been no sports 

day for a couple of years 

due to Covid and it was so 

good to see this back on 

our school calendar as a 

feature. 



What are we here for?  

     We had some fierce teachers when I grew up, without a shadow of a doubt. At that time, it was expected that boys, in  

particular, could only be focused on their studies with a little pain to spice up the work. The school I went to was run by C hristian  

Brothers and the Chief cook and bottle washer -the Head Brother, was Brother Stephen He was 6 foot 2, dressed from head to toe in  

a black cape called a soutane, a man to be feared. He would think nothing of laying into a boy with the leather strap he if h e sensed  

the slightest laxity. 

As Brother Stephen swept down the polished red corridors of the school he would beat his soutane with the strap ð youõd hear him  

coming long before you saw him.  

 On Mondays, first thing, he would lead the school assembly pacing between the lines of boys and scaring the living daylights out of  

us all. If he asked a question, youõd better be fit to answer, and it had better be the right answer!  

One day he came up with an impossible question. 

òTell me ladsó he says òWhat are ye here for? What is this school here to make of you? What do we want ye to be?ó My mind was  

blank. What were we here for? What did he mean? Was this Philosophy? Was it a simple practical thing or something so deep that I  

had missed it all these years? I had no clue. Sooner or later, he rounded on an individual.  

òMcNamara what do we want to make of ye?ó he barked at the boy beside me. Titch swallowed hard, he had to say something- but  

what?  

òA Doctor, Brother?ó  

 òWhat, what? Ye make a Doctor, McNamara?  Sure, how would that happen? Youõd poison the lot of us. Ye have not got the sense  

you were born with! I pity this country ð God look down on Ireland and the fools ye have put before me!ó 

 òNo, No, No - what do I want ye to be!, What do I need ye to be!ó  Pupils blurted out various careers and outcomes, and  

possibilities all to be met with withering scorn.  

òAmadan! What would I care if ye were successful at your exams- man dear you do that for yourself - for your own comfort, for you r  

own self ð what would that mean to me!ó 

He swished his strap though the air sending a silent ripple of fear through us all. What in the name of God did this angry ma n want  

us to be? I furiously wracked my brain for a plethora of possible future careers. 

We were all staring straight ahead trying desperately to disappear, even stilling our breathing to prevent drawing even the s lightest  

attention to ourselves. Various bizarre options presented themselves in my brain, a lawyer? a goat herd? a scuba diver? a  

ventriloquist? 

òWherever ye go and whatever ye do- be it in deepest Congo, the Far East or God forbid, even pagan England. Whatever class of  

people you are with, and whatever you have made of yourself, good, bad or indifferent, I want people to look on you ð and do you  

know what I want them to see?  Kelly? What do I want them to see?  

Holy Mary, Mother of God- he was talking to me- my heart was dancing a jig. òWhat did he want them to see??ó I had no idea, but I  

pretended to be thinking hard, my eyes fixed on the strap twitching in his hand.  

He scowled, ò This is the material I have to work with!!ó  he disparaged, looking at me with contempt. 

òAN IRISH CATHOLIC GENTLEMAN! ò He bellowed. Ye may be in rags for all I care ð but that is what I am here to make of you,  

that is what ye are to become! If they cannot see that in ye, then you should not be here  and I have failed! 

A final flourish of the strap caught a Yr 7 child as he swept out of the Hall. Six hundred boys heaved a collective sigh of relief. At  

       last we now knew what we were to be when we grew up. 

 Mickey Kelly MBE NLE 



I started my week this week in Sheffield at a Racial Literacy Day where I spoke to a group of senior  

leaders about Leading Structural Change and Developing a Race Equality Plan in Sheffield University.  

On Monday, in recognition of Pride Month, the children came to school ôDressed to Expressõ. They looked 

fantastic - they were given the choice to wear whatever made them feel comfortable. A huge thank you 

to Miss Rogers and Miss Grant-Dafalla for leading this assembly using the story of Perfectly Norman as 

the stimulus. 

Also on Monday, the Years 1 and 2 classes had scooter training. They did games and activities around the 

playground then went on to the street and to learn and practise safe scooter riding. They all did  

extremely well, and we are proud of them.  

It was the launch of Maths week London. We invited parents to come in and see what children do in class 

and play games with them. Thank you to Mr Dearlove who gave an initial assembly to parents,  

introducing and explaining what the children do and what Maths week was about.  The feedback from 

the parents was positive. We will do more of these activities in the future. 

On Tuesday we welcomed all our new Reception parents into our school community. The children came 

for a Stay and Play session. Miss Stewart, Mr Kamar, Miss Amber, Mrs Bright and I met the lovely children 

and parents who will be joining our school in September. The older school advocates gave them a school 

tour and they sampled some of our school food that our wonderful chef, Pauline, made! We look forward 

to seeing our new Reception class in September!  

On Thursday, I also attended the Stay and Play at Lucas Vale and met the lovely new children and their 

parents. Miss Noel, Miss Shifa, the EYFS Team, Alex and Wendy - the Admin Team, Amber, Patrick, Phillip 

- our head chef, Kevin and the schoolõs pupil leaders, all helped to make the experience a success.  While 

I was at Lucas Vale, Miss Bibby led a music concert with the children from Years 2, 3 and 4. The  

performance was beautiful. Thank you to all the parents who attended.  

On Friday the EYFS children had their sports day in the playground. They all participated in all the  

sporting events and had lots of fun. Thank you to all those parents that came and cheered their children 

on.  

Sports Day at Grinling Gibbons for KS1 and KS2 will be next Thursday, 7th July, at Deptford Green School.  

It would be great for you all to join us either at Deptford Green or walk with your childõs class to  

Deptford Green. The times are as follows: - 

Years 3, 4, 5, 6:  9:30am - 11:30am.  Years 1 & 2: 1pm - 2:30pm. If you are walking with your childõs 

class, please arrive at school 30 minutes beforehand. 

 

Counting down to a much - anticipated event - Carnival will be Thursday 21st July.   

A message from Mr Gordon 

Mr Dean Gordon NPQH  



Achievements 
From Nursery  

Jaiden - For using good speech sounds and being a kind member of the class!  

From Reception  

Leo ð For his determination and enthusiasm to improve his reading and writing - Well done 
Leo! 

From 2H  

Arantxa - for being a helpful member of the class and supporting her classmates with their 
learning. 

Khyrell- for showing determination when editing a piece of writing.  

From 3K 

Rylie ð Huge improvement in listening and participating.  

Shadea ð For always showing great maturity. 

From 4N  

The whole class for their effort and determination in learning their times tables.   

From 5F 

Lucas ð For always working hard and being a true role model. 

Olivia ð For always being kind and helpful in class and around the school. 

From 5M  

Mustafa 5M - For always showing integrity and working hard in every subject. 

From 6A  

Lekai - For trying his best to have a more positive approach towards is learning. 

Chyna - For gaining more confidence when singing in front of an audience.  

 

 

Attendance 

100% 

4O 5F 

99.10% 98.70% 

3S 6A 2H 



Year 6 

Nursery 

 

During Maths week, Year 6 had a go at a range of problem-solving activities involving  

numbers and shapes. They all worked really hard. 

 

We have learnt about dinosaurs that fly and swim.  

We also explored the job of a Palaeologist and continued our clay creations for Windrush 
Day.  

For maths we have been revising the properties of shapes and making dinosaur shapes, 
also revising number formation. 

We really enjoyed the fun  

activities for Maths Week too! 

 



Thank you to all of the parents who came in to see 

some of the exciting range of activities that were 

part of Maths Week London. We hope you enjoyed 

coming as much as we enjoyed having you! 

Sumdog have extended  access for  

Phoenix Federation  children until the end 

of term so thereõs plenty of time to check 

out all of their Maths games and create 

your perfect avatar!  

London Rocks may be over but 

donõt forget to keep 

logging into Times Tables Rock-

stars! 



                           Greetings All!  

 

My Name is Kay-Ann Williamson-Smith, and I am the 

Assistant Head Teacher at Grinling Gibbons Primary 

school, and the elected Staff Governor for the Phoenix 

Federation.  

In my role as Staff Governor, I am responsible for      

representing the concerns of Grinling Gibbons and    

Lucas Vale Primary school staff and representing them. 

It is a privilege to serve the children, families, communities, and colleagues of 

such a wonderfully rich and culturally diverse Federation. I bring with me the 

professional experience and knowledge to share staff views and concerns, and 

act as an intermediary to give a fair and accurate account of opinions on matters 

of importance and on issues that may affect all staff.  

 

As part of the senior leadership team, I also challenge myself to be responsible 

for the school's strategic management and maintain high standards for our    

children.  It is with honour that I serve you on the governing board.  Please do 

not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Meet the Staff Governor of the Phoenix Federation!  



Summer Term 2 2022  

Monday 6th June to Friday 22nd July 2022 

 

Monday 4th to 6th July  

EYFS Home Visits 

 

Careers Fair  

6th July   

 

EYFS Sports Day 

Thursday 7th July (in the park across the road)  

 

Parents Evening  

Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th July 

Nursery-Year 5 Parentsõ Evening 

 

School reports sent home  

Tuesday 12th July 

 

Year 6 Graduation  

Thursday 14th July 

 

Nursery Graduation  

Wednesday 20th July - Nursery Graduation  

and EYFS Teddy Bears Picnic  

 

Year 6 Disco/Prom  

Wednesday 20th July 

 

Carnival  
Thursday 21st July 

Upcoming Dates 2022  

Main school number: 020 8692 4660 

Email address:  

admin@lucasvale.lewisham.sch.uk 

From next half term, both offices will be open from 
08.00 till 4.00pm. 

School contact details  

 

Parents Evening  

 

Parentsõ evening is coming up on  

Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th July .  

Your child should have brought home a letter about 
this and it is also on Class Dojo. Please state your  

preference by returning the slip and you will receive  

confirmation of your time.  

We are very excited to welcome you back into the 
building for this. It really will be a wonderful chance to 

speak about your child and see some of their  

learning.  



 

 

We are Lewisham Mental Health Support Team (MHST) and we 
work within your school to support emotional wellbeing and  

mental health. Our focus is on early intervention, prevention and 
promotion which means supporting everyone to understand how 
to look after their mental health and wellbeing, as well as  

addressing difficulties as soon as they begin.  

 

Some of the things we help with are: 

 

Feeling sad or numb 

Anxiety or fears 

Friendship difficulties 

Managing emotions 

Dealing with change 

Not going to school 

 

For further information on the type of support we offer as well as 
how best to contact our team please visit  

www.slam.nhs.uk/mhst-home 
 

https://www.slam.nhs.uk/mhst-home



